		類組代碼	共同考科		
科目名稱	英文				
※ 木 佰 老 章					
次本項方言	以他间子,	77-711-074	7		
※本項考記 第壹部份: I. 綜合測點 1. I'm aw (A) rec 2. The fin (A) boo 3. We hav (A) rec 4. Ask yo (A) vet 5. We mu has tron (A) chr 6. In the U pharma (A) pre 7. The sto (A) dep 8. Ted has restless (A) dru 9. For any (A) reb 10. Someti (A) reb 11. Despite taking (A) shu 12. The tw (A) add 13. Unlike (A) inte	請於答案卡作答	科目碼 本科試思 本科試思 如如 如	E0002 其計		
(A) wit	Keep the bottle the children because it contains toxic substance. (A) within the sight of (B) out of the reach of (C) beyond the control of (D) inside the room of				
(A) fee	ls good (B) felt much better (C) was more better (D)		er		
(A) wh	Do you have any idea? (A) when will they arrive (B) if they've arrived (C) have they arrived (D) are they arrived				
(A) No	iwanese studied in Europe several years ago. t as many (B) Very little (C) More and more (D) A				
	In the past two weeks, a fistfight and a rubbery in the walkway near the elementary school. (A) there are (B) there was (C) there have been (D) there have				
19. I was a	19. I was absent from school last week?				
	(A) I wonder if I can lend you my class notes.				
	(B) Do you mind borrowing me your class notes?(C) May I lend your class notes?				
(D) W	ill you lend me your class notes?				
20. Which	of the following sentences is error-free, based on stand	lard written Eng	lish?		

科目名稱	英文	類組代碼	共同考科
		科目碼	E0002
※本項考試依簡章規定所有考科均「不可」使用計算機		本科試題共計 4 頁	

- (A) Canadian Prime Minister Trudeau went into a long silence before responding a journalist's question about President Trump's handling of George Floyd protests.
- (B) We suggested, at the meeting, that the government conduct a survey of the issue to find out about the residents' opinions.
- (C) Sarah finally decided to serve the ice cream to her guests that she had been keeping in the refrigerator.
- (D) To celebrate my sixtieth birthday, I have decided to buy me the red car the BMW dealer showed me the other day.

II. 克漏字 20% (單選題、每題 2 分不倒扣)

There are three kinds of outlines one may prepare for a speech: sentence outline, phrase outline and key-word outline. Among them, which is the most <u>21</u> effective speech delivery and why? Of course, the answers depend on factors such as audience expectations, the speaker's skills, and the amount of time allowed for the speech. In general, <u>22</u>, it can be argued that a key-word outline is the best when presenting a speech because it provides prompts that allow a speaker to <u>23</u> memory lapses and at the same time does not hinder such delivery techniques as eye contact. Moreover, if a speaker is sufficiently <u>24</u> the content of the speech and does not need to read the outline, he or she will appear more credible to the audience, and this credibility will <u>25</u> itself in the delivery.

- 21. (A) vulnerable to (B) conductive to (C) liable to (D) accustomed to
- 22. (A) however (B) moreover (C) therefore (D) specifically
- 23. (A) extend (B) trace (C) avoid (D) promote
- 24. (A) familiar with (B) associated with (C) compatible with (D) contented with
- 25. (A) manifest (B) detect (C) develop (D) possess

Ubiquitous comes to us from the noun ubiquity, 26 "presence everywhere or in many places simultaneously." Ubiquity first appeared in print in the late 16th century, but ubiquitous didn't make an appearance 27 1830. (Another noun form, ubiquitousness, arrived around 1874.) Both words are ultimately 28 the Latin word for "everywhere," which is ubique. Ubiquitous, which has often been used with a touch of exaggeration for things and people that seem to 29 everywhere, has become a more widespread and popular word than ubiquity. It may not quite be ubiquitous, but if you keep your eyes and ears open, you're 30 encounter the word ubiquitous quite a bit.

- 26. (A) meaning (B) means (C) meant (D) whose meaning
- 27. (A) in (B) around (C) until (D) till
- 28. (A) derived from (B) independent of (C) consistent with (D) decided on
- 29. (A) turn up (B) take off (C) show off (D) drop out
- 30. (A) suspected to (B) used to (C) disinclined to (D) apt to

III.閱讀測驗 20% (單選題、每題 2 分不倒扣)

At the very end of two days of looking at great art in Amsterdam, I came across a Pablo Picasso painting that made me laugh: "Seated Woman Wearing a Hat in the Shape of a Fish." The painting is in Amsterdam's modern art museum, the Stedelijk. The date is 1942, midway through the Second World War. I had to look up the artist's whereabouts during this time. As it happened, he stayed in Paris during the entire Nazi occupation. Naturally, the Gestapo regarded him as subversive—and he certainly was, though not in any way the Nazis could understand. He did not bother to exhibit his work at this time, but he never stopped creating.

According to one account, one day Gestapo officers were in his studio harassing him, as they often did. They spotted his great antiwar painting, "Guernica," which depicts the terrible suffering

科目名稱英文類組代碼
科目碼共同考科
E0002

※本項考試依簡章規定所有考科均「不可」使用計算機

本科試題共計 4 頁

inflicted by German bombers on a town full of innocent victims during the Spanish Civil War. A Gestapo officer pointed at the painting, which was not yet acknowledged as one of the most powerful antiwar images ever made, and asked Picasso, "Did you do this?" "No," Picasso reportedly replied. "You did."

So what about this woman with a fish on her head? Could it be a spoof on military headgear? Or a joke about pompous officials in general? Was Picasso poking fun at some acquaintance? Was he making fun of women's frivolous fashions during wartime? I don't know. Maybe the painting means nothing at all—maybe that is the point. Maybe it is just meant to provoke a smile. In even the darkest times, we need artists who are able to show us that there is more to life than the grim reality that sometimes surrounds us.

- 31. Based on the reading above, when he was painting "Seated Woman Wearing a Hat in the Shape of a Fish," Picasso was in
 - (A) Amsterdam (B) Paris (C) Germany (D) Spain
- 32. What specific conclusion does the author make about "Seated Woman Wearing a Hat in the Shape of a Fish"?
 - (A) It expresses Picasso's most powerful antiwar feelings.
 - (B) It proves how subversive Picasso really is.
 - (C) It conveys Picasso's criticism about women's fashions.
 - (D) No definitive answer is given about what the painting is about.
- 33. According to the passage above, which of the following statements is correct?
 - (A) Picasso discontinued painting during wartime.
 - (B) Picasso avoided war-related content in his creation.
 - (C) Picasso was highly respected by the Gestapo.
 - (D) Picasso did not exhibit his paintings during Nazi occupation.
- 34. What would be a proper title of the reading above?
 - (A) "Paintings in the Stedelijk Modern Art Museum"
 - (B) "Subversive Artists in Wartime"
 - (C) "Seated Woman Wearing a Hat in the Shape of a Fish"
 - (D) "Nazi Rule and Gestapo Officers"

People have a grim fascination with shocking stories--and the more outrageous, the better. From gambling and gunmen to insider trading and infidelity, we find it difficult to turn away from a spectacle. The publishing industry has always appreciated the value of guilty pleasures, as has the news media. These books about the darker aspects of human life (and death) satisfy morbid curiosity, and many have become collectible.

With that in mind, while attempting to remain within the bounds of good taste, AbeBooks presents books and ephemera showcasing the notorious, infamous and scandalous. Enjoy!

First, let's talk about the true, undeniable criminals. Gangsters and bank robbers are romanticized and may bring to mind men with cigars, wearing pinstriped suits and shouting, "You'll never take me alive!" The reality, however, is less fanciful and much darker, and often leaves lost lives in its wake. Nobody seems to personify that image more than Clyde Barrow and Bonnie Parker, better known as Bonnie and Clyde, the infamous American depression-era outlaws. Their exploits have been told and re-told and hailed as a great love story, even resulting in a popular song, "he Ballad of Bonnie and Clyde" by English R&B singer Georgie Fame. In actuality, Bonnie and Clyde were responsible for the deaths of at least nine people during their spree. We have their wanted poster (with photographs of the duo) available for purchase. It was issued in 1934, two days before the pair were shot and killed by police. Want to learn more about Bonnie and Clyde? You can also find a copy of their biography as told by Bonnie's mother and Clyde's sister.

If you're a fan of mafia lore, and want a collectible piece of mob memorabilia, there's a cancelled

科目名稱英文類組代碼共同考科科目碼E0002

※本項考試依簡章規定所有考科均「不可」使用計算機

本科試題共計 ← 頁

check signed by Meyer Lansky, co-founder of the National Crime Syndicate, or an autograph by Al Capone himself.

More comfortable with fictional crime bosses? This first edition of *The Godfather*, signed by Mario Puzo, may be right up your alley.

Italy and the United States certainly haven't cornered the market on outlaws--Astralia's Ned Kelly is celebrated by some folks as a national hero for his disobedience of 19th century colonial rule, and condemned by others as a no-good, illiterate thug and scofflaw. We have a true first of Peter Carey's interpretation of the Ned Kelly story, signed by the author. See *True History of the Kelly Gang*.

- 35. The passage above is taken from
 - (A) a book review
 - (B) an advertisement.
 - (C) a history book.
 - (D) a travel brochure
- 36. Who are the targeted readers of the passage, most likely?
 - (A) crime story lovers
 - (B) law-abiding citizens
 - (C) infamous outlaws
 - (D) police officers
- 37. One thing mentioned in the passage about the value of the books is that
 - (A) they satisfy morbid curiosity.
 - (B) they are easily readable.
 - (C) they are reasonably priced.
 - (D) they romanticize gangsters.
- 38. Based on what is mentioned in the passage, items that are available for sale include
 - (A) Al Capone's autobiography.
 - (B) Mario Puzo's pinstriped suit.
 - (C) the biography of Bonnie and Clyde.
 - (D) the photographs of Ned Kelly.
- 39. Which of the following about Bonnie and Clyde is incorrect?
 - (A) Their exploits have been treated as a love story.
 - (B) They were outlived by their families.
 - (C) They lived during the period of the United States' economic downturn.
 - (D) They were arrested in 1934 and shot by police two days later.
- 40. What does the passage say about people in general?
 - (A) They are attracted to guilty pleasures.
 - (B) They are guilty of gambling and insider trading.
 - (C) They enjoy collecting useless weird stuff.
 - (D) They always admire people of good taste.

第貳部份:請於答案卷作答

IV. 英文寫作 20%

To impress a foreign friend you met on the internet, write a short paragraph (between 120 and 150 words) about your home country. Tell your friend what you are most proud of about your country.